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1. Services of general economic interest

CEMR members main concern relates to the question to what extent the services directive might have a negative impact on services of general economic interest (SGEIs). They are either in favour to: 

Exempt SGEIs from the scope of the directive or to exclude them from services to which the country of origin principle applies. Therefore we would support respective amendments. 

In addition we believe that services under this directive should be specifically defined in the proper spirit of art. 50 EC Treaty as follows:

“Service” means any self-employed economy activity, as referred to in Article 50 of the Treaty, consisting in the provision of a service of an industrial or commercial character for consideration.  

2. Prohibited requirements
CEMR has concerns about some parts of article 14, which contains a list of requirements that Member States should not be allowed to impose. Point 5 prohibits “…assessment of the activity in relation to the economic planning objectives set by the competent authority”. We are concerned that this clause may prohibit legitimate land use and planning decisions made by public bodies. We would also be in favour of deleting or amending point 7 of the same article, which prohibits asking for some kind of financial guarantee from potential contractors.

This is especially important in relation to SGIs where continuity of service and other public interest issues justify the need for a financial guarantee, providing that the guarantee required is proportionate to the size of the undertaking and not imposed on a basis that discriminates on grounds of nationality. 

We therefore support amendment 102, which proposes to delete article 14 (5) and amendment 779, which proposes the deletion of article 14 (7). 

A revised wording could be considered, which would add that the assessment of the appropriateness (art. 14 (5)) or the provision of a financial guarantee (art. 14 (7)) should be on a non-discriminatory basis. 

3. Temporary character of the services delivered
Further clarification is needed on the distinction between the temporary and provision of services to which the country of origin principle would apply as compared to permanent services provided from an establishment. Recital 19 of the preamble makes this distinction, but the draft directive itself does not so far reflect this essential point. 

Therefore we would therefore propose to amend art. 16 (1): 

Member States shall ensure that providers of services, whose relevant activities in a country are of a temporary nature (having regard to their duration, regularity, periodical nature or continuity), are subject only to the national provisions of their Member State of origin, which fall within the coordinated field.

* * * * *
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